

January 12,2023
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for January 12,2023 was called to order at 10:30AM at the Municipal Building by Matt McSparren, Chairman. This meeting was tape recorded for the purpose of writing these minutes.
· ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS:   Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Fred Buckholtz, Eric Heil (Township Manager), Ted Williams (Roadmaster), and Mike D Erwin (Utility Supervisor), and Regina Deloe (Code Enforcement/Zoning). Guests were recorded in the attendance book.
· PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE
· ADOPTION OF AGENDA – Bob Betzold made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Fred Buckholtz, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold- yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes).
1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR 12.22.22 and 1.3.23 – Matt McSparren asked if there were any additions or corrections to the minutes of the December 22, 20221, meeting and the Reorganization Meeting from January 3,2023. Being none, Bob Betzold made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 
2.   EXPENDITURES – Matt McSparren asked if there were any questions about the expenditures. Being none, Fred Buckholtz made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Matt McSparren. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold - yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes).
3.   PERSONS ON THE AGENDA –   NONE
       4.    STAFF REPORTS/ACTION ITEMS ON AGENDA
       Road Master – Ted Williams crew performed the following work: 13 days plowing and salting roads           using 124 ten ton loads of salt and anti-skid and 58 one ton loads of salt. A total of 238 hours of                 overtime from the prolonged days of winter weather. 6 days performing ditching. 4 days filling                  potholes on dirt roads. 1 day making a turnaround on Meadow Church Rd. 

       Utility Supervisor – Mike R Erwin crew performed the following work: Painting and clean-up at water        plants. Performed maintenance at both water plants. Residential and commercial customers                        experienced several leaks related to frozen lines, 2 at the Cranberry Mall, 1 at UPMC Hospital. A              residence on Meadow Rd suffered a leak resulting in 133,000 gallons of water flowing. The building          which formerly housed the District Court lost 145,000 gallons of water also from a frozen pipe and           leak. Unfroze several meters and service lines. Met with LB Water and awaiting quotes for parts to            make repairs requested by the DEP. After several calls to DEP and engineers, the cost of repairs was         reduced. A sewage pump at the Ranch St. lift station went down. This pump was new and only in              operation for 53 days. It has been sent back for warranty review/repair.
       Zoning/Code Enforcement – Regina DeLoe reported for the month of December issued 8 zoning                 permits for a total improvement value of $255,193. Collected $393.00 in fees. Sent violation notices         for various zoning violations. Received 1 letter of interest for a vacancy on the Zoning Hearing                  Board.  A discussion was held concerning the necessity to fill the vacancy. 

       Township Manager – Eric Heil Reported to the Board: A bulk challenge was sent to the broadband              development authority concerning unserved/underserved households in the township. The new 5-ton         truck has been ordered through Hallman Chevrolet with fall being the anticipated delivery date. The          CAT grader is listed on Municibid, and current bidding is at $20,100.00. Testing and implementation        of Cloudpermit is ongoing. A Town Hall Night with the US Army Corps will be held from 6:00 –              7:00 PM on January 26th, 2023. Residents are encouraged to attend and hear the preliminary results of        the flood study they are performing. Announced that an executive session was to be held 1/12/23 for         personnel matters. Informed the board that a resident of Meadow Church Rd had spoke to township           staff and he expressed that he did not want the bridge repaired. 

Action Items
1.   Draft ordinance regulating Short Term Rentals. A lengthy discussion took place on the draft ordinance. There are currently several locations in the Township listed on AirBNB, and potentially more to come. The board discussed some potential issues and modifications to the draft including ATV use, zoning areas of the township in which STR’s can operate, maximum occupancy, septic system requirements, licensing fee. Eric and Regina will work on some modifications and which will be presented and discussed at a future meeting. 
5. PUBLIC COMMENTS
Gordon Bickel: mentioned death rates, retirement rates, and graduation rates affecting employers. Polk center needs help. Everybody is trying to figure out what to do with Oil City relating to available spaces. Michael Deibert mentioned that STR owners should have to follow any deed restrictions in place and a brief discussion took place on this topic. 
6. COMMENTS FROM MEMBERS
Fred Buckholtz commented that he’s noticed area houses that have been purchased and fixed up into much better condition than they had been in.  

The meeting was adjourned at 11:30AM. The next meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be January 26, 2023, at 7:00PM.
ATTEST
Eric Heil
Township Manager 

